\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*

THE COLLEGE WEEK

10 To 10 To

\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*

Published and distributed every Tuesday to the Bennington College community.

May 5, 1953

Vol. XXIV, No. 8

#### SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS

\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*\*

Monday 4:10 p.m. Theatre

Children's Theatre Program

## CHILDREN'S THEATRE PROGRAM

Attention: all children young and old: Would you like to escape from it all? The Grimm sisters invite you to take a journey to the Land of Make-Believe to see The Elves and the Shoe-maker and Rapunzel on Monday, May 11th, in the Theatre at 4:10 p.m. (Extra feature: children's pantomime by Sue Petrone)

## FROM THE LIBRARY

The College Library will close for the Mid-Term Vacation at 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, May 6th, and will reopen at 9:00 a.m. on Monday, May 11th.

Book due April 27 - Not signed for - Needed:

LEMAITRE - FOUR FRENCH NOVELISTS

#### MUSIC SEMINAR

Tuesday 5:00 p.m. Carriage Barn
May 5th

Zola Armour's Senior Project

The program will feature American and foreign folk songs, duets and solos of Purcell, and three original compositions of Zola Armour. She will be assisted by Leonard Hokanson, accompanist, Sally Teitelbaum, George Zilzer, Wanda Peck, Francine Jupp, Gerry Gedney, Elias Lopez and Claude Frank.

#### FROM THE STUDENT PERSONNEL OFFICE

#### Mid-Term Vacation

Mid-Term Vacation begins on Wednesday, May 6th, at 1:00 p.m. and ends on Monday, May 11th, at 8:30 a.m. It is taken for granted that students will meet all of their College obligations, including conferences, before leaving for vacation.

## COLLEGE OFFICES CLOSED

The ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES and the CASHIER'S OFFICE will be closed for Mid-Term Vacation from 5:00 p.m. on Thursday, May 7th, until 9:00 a.m. on Monday, May 11th.

## FROM THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

The motion voted on on Wednesday, April 29th, was passed. The Community Council will now be responsible for General Regulations.

## FROM THE NON-RESIDENT TERM OFFICE

SUMMER JOBS: There are two possibilities for summer modeling jobs in New York City. One calls for someone 5'5" tall, blonde with 21-3/4 head size to model hats; the other calls for a size 9 to model sport dresses in a manufacturing concern. If anyone is interested contact the Non-Resident Torm Office.

A Brooklyn Department Store wants a girl with a sense of style and interest in fashions to work on their College Board this summer. Contact the Non-Resident Term Office for further information. It might be possible to apply in person during Mid-Term Vacation, if anyone wants to do so.

SITE SWAY

#### FROM THE COMPTROLLER'S OFFICE

All STUDENT TIME SHEETS for the month of APRIL are due in the Comptroller's Office on or before 5:00 p.m. today, Tuesday, May 5th.

# HISTORY OF ART CLASS II - MUSICAL DEMONSTRATION

Monday 2:00-4:00 p.m. Barn #1
May 11th

Mr. Dorner's History of Art II

Mr. Boepple will demonstrate three phases in the musical development: pre-Greek music, Greek music, and medieval music. Guests are cordially invited.

## NOTICE

Anyone interested in purchasing one of the paintings by W. M. Sherman now on exhibit outside the Theatre, will please contact Mr. Fowlie.

#### FROM THE SWITCHBOARD

Each student is reminded that she must sign herself out before leaving Campus for the Mid-Term vacation. This includes all students who are living off Campus.

All students remaining on Campus during the Mid-Term vacation are reminded that they should check themselves in at the Switchboard before noon each day.

## FROM THE DINING HALLS DEPARTMENT

Students who are planning to remain on Campus for the Mid-Term Vacation are asked to sign on the sheet on the Bulletin Board in the Store by TODAY, TUESDAY LUNCH, MAY 5TH.

The Dining Halls will be prepared to feed only those students whose names appear on this sheet.

NO GUESTS WILL BE SERVED IN THE DINING HALLS DURING THE MID-TERM VACATION.

## FROM THE DINING HALLS DEPARTMENT, Cont'd.

Faculty and Staff members are asked to give Mrs. Wilson 24 hours notice if you plan to eat in the Dining Halls during the Mid-Term Vacation.

During the Mid-Term Vacation all meals, including dinner, served in the Dining Halls will be Cafeteria style.

## FROM THE COOPERATIVE STORE

At last, we have our greeting cards, gift paper and ribbons. Also, new note-paper and Thank You notes from Eaton.

So far, only 17 girls have signed up to be here during Mid-Term Vacation. If there are only 25 or so remaining on Campus, the Cooperative Store will remained closed from Wednesday at 5:00 p.m. until Monday at 9:15 a.m. If at a later date it seems logical to open, Kay Crawford will be in charge and the hours will be posted.

Best Wishes for a nice holiday.

#### FROM THE HEALTH SERVICE

Another reminder to SENIORS to please make an appointment with Dr. Hager for a brief physical.

Members of the community who have empty medicine bottles please return them to the Dispensary.

All students who are going abroad should report soon as the material ordered for shots has arrived.